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MINUTES OF AN INFORMAL MEETING OF THE MANAGEMENT 

COMMITTEE OF THE PEARLY BEACH RATEPAYERS’ ASSOCIATION 

HELD AT 17H00 ON 1 SEPTEMBER 2016, AT THE PEARLY BEACH 

ANGING CLUB 

The Chairperson welcomed everyone to the meeting and Alderman Coetzee opened in 
prayer.  
 
PRESENT  : Messrs Dave Kunneke & Alderman Coetzee, (ex officio) 
    Ms Shirley Coetzee; Isolde Smith; Nelia Hurter & 
    Vivienne Burton-Moore 
 

APOLOGIES  : Messrs Jason Stonehewer, Peter Burton-Moore & Mike Lamb 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES DATED 19 AUGUST 2016 

The previous minutes were approved.  Proposed by Isolde and seconded by Viv. 

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 

Everyone present had read through and considered Mike Lamb’s proposal for the 

PBRPA’s mission statement.  Nelia produced a proposal which Shirley then asked her to 

email to all members for their perusal.  This would be discussed at our next meeting.  

However Alderman Coetzee emphasized that the PBRPA does not represent all home 

owners in Pearly Beach.  Dave indicated that the committee should provide ratepayers 

with more information that is easily accessible, as many people don’t visit websites.  It 

was suggested by Nelia that we have more regular newsletters or distribute news via 

email of what is taking place in the village.  Dave also added that better liaison between 

the Eluxolweni residents and ourselves should be encouraged. 

Alderman Coetzee confirmed that it is not permitted to erect sponsorship boards 

without approval and any prospective sponsors would only be allowed to add their logo 

to the bottom of the current boards with the wording – “Sponsored by ………….”  

A discussion ensued regarding the beautifying of the Drop Off Zone and Shirley stated 

we could liaise with the Area Manager regarding the donation of several trees for Arbor 

month, but also requested that the committee donate cuttings from their own gardens  

Nelia offered a type of wild ivy which is fast growing.  It was also noted that the site 

does not appear to be manned after 4pm in the afternoon and on some days the gate is 

not locked.  Alderman Coetzee has reported this to Johan van Taak.   

Shirley would speak to Jason about the keys for the Whale Enclosure.  /2…… 
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Alderman Coetzee confirmed that a Working for Coast team would be deployed to 

Pearly Beach 3 days a week for a limited period of time.  It was noted that Maria 

Hoffman oversees the cleaning of the streets in Eluxolweni and Alderman Coetzee 

asked that if any of the committee noticed that this was not being undertaken 

satisfactorily, that they report the matter to him. 

Due to a SAPS feedback meeting to be held at 18h00, the meeting was closed at 

17h38.  

The next management committee meeting will take place at the office situated at 10 

Newey Street, on Friday 30 September at 14h00. 
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